



ALASKA DIVISION ACC MEETING
December 8, 2025 at 6:30pm AKT

In attendance: Tasha Foster (ACC), Chris Maynard (ACC), Amy Guse (ACC), Rob Carte (ACC), Bucky McDonald (ASC), Kevin Stell (JSC), Conor Lynch (ACC), Jennifer Danza (ACC), Reilly Buck (Arctic Valley)

- Approval of Minutes from Nov – Motion to approve: Bucky / 2nd Chris Maynard
- Approval of Agenda – Motion to approve: Chris Maynard / 2nd Kevin Stell
- Chair Report; Jheren Svoboda – NO REPORT
- Finance Update; Chris Maynard
 - Licensing, business name & banking institutions update
 - Mary filed our paperwork with the change of officers and were holding until it was posted online.
 - It is currently posted now, and we are current.
 - Chris will open the new account as soon as he is back in town. Moving to Northrim Bank. Northrim will offer P-cards to the Division.
- Division Update
 - Western Region
 - Quota reminder: U14 Mt. Bachelor: 4 Men, 4 Women. U16 Palisades Tahoe: 4 Men, 4 Women. U18 Grand Targhee: 4 Men, 4 Women. FIS Devos WRangler Cups: 6 Men, 6 Women.
 - Admin Ski Racing
 - Website Discussion
 - Minutes and WR qualifying criteria updated.
 - Academic Alaska deadline December 15; reminder we recognize the prior season starting at a completed 7th grade.
 - Brian Russell scholarship application deadline January 20, 2026. Application on the website
 - Out of Division Travel
 - Please remind your coaches who travel out of Division, of proper protocol of racing out of division.
 - Coaches need to be in contact with Tasha so she can reach out to another division.
- Club Round Table – UPDATES
 - AVST – Not a lot to report. Tentative opening day Dec. 13. Drylands are on Sat and will be training at Hilltop on Wednesdays.
 - ASC – All is good. Had a good opening week. Limited terrain and are hoping to get gates in the ground on Wednesday. Upper mountain

hopefully opening end of this week. U16s and U18s traveling out in the next week for first race series outside.

- HART – no report.
- JSC – Got some snow! Eaglecrest will hopefully open this coming weekend. It's cold so they can work on making snow. Hoping to be skiing by Saturday. Took a group up to Mt. Sima (Whitehorse) just before Thanksgiving. Good experience. Continuing with drylands. Still working on a sponsor for their race series.
- FSC – no report.
- UAA – no report.
- Official's Report; Conor Lynch
 - Submitting everything to Jeff Wyman to input credentials.
 - Making sure to get anyone he missed loaded over to Jeff.
 - Bucky will update list of officials.
- Coaches Working Group update; Rob Carte
 - Next meeting will be a zoom meeting before the Ram Cup.
 - Another one will be a quick check in before Coca-Cola.
 - Working to increase the numbers in participation.
- YSL Update; Luke Clement – No report. Status Quo.
- Coach Education; Jen Danza
 - Level 100 is Saturday, Dec. 13. 9 candidates! 2 more wanted to sign up on Sunday when reminder went out. Will have to put those 2 in the next 100 session that comes up.
 - Level 200 was cancelled but will get it going in the Spring. Needs 2 candidates (max of 4). Needs a year of 100 under the belt before they can do Level 200.
- Old Business: None
- New Business:
 - Open floor to any new business

Set Next ACC Meeting –
January 12, 2026 @ 6:30 PM AKDST

Meeting adjourned – 7:04pm!